                                                    PARISH OF BELTON                                                           Ref…4/11 
The Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting for the Parish of Belton was held in Belton Public Hall on Tuesday 18th May 2010. 

Present : Cllrs. Mr. K. Bell, Mr. M.S. Biltcliffe, Mrs. K. Davies, Mr. L.A. Drury., Mr. A.G. Ferris, Mr. N. Mattu, 
                        Mr. D. Neale, Mr. W.E. Pryce, Mrs. E.M. Redfern, Mr. D.G.E. Ripley. 
                         Five members of the public.

Councillor Ripley was elected to chair the meeting.  

 1. Minutes
     The minutes of the meeting held 19th May 2009, were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 

2. Matters Arising.  

    None.
3. Statement of Account for Belton Parish Council.

    The accounts were accepted as a true record and signed.

4. Chairman's Report on Work of the Council During the Year.

   The Chairman reported the following. Smells from Pet Food Factory were being sorted. Crime/Policing was  in Village was being tackled with the Council regularly attending NAT’s meetings with the Police as also traffic problems such as speeding. Consideration was being given to improve the appearance of the Parish by creating flower beds and entering Britain in Bloom Competition. Plans for the gift of land to the village for a memorial garden had foundered. Endeavours were made to keep the Greenway tidy. Grants had been given to BPFA, Public Hall and also money earmarked for the refurbishment of the toilets in the Public Hall. Air conditioning had been paid for for BPFa and  also work on the pitches. Grant also to the Girl Guides. The dispute between BPFA and Epworth Colts still not resolved. Chairman closed by thanking everyone for their support.
5. Statement of Account for Belton Public Hall.
   Cllr. Ferris distributed copies of the accounts. A grant for insurance had been received from the Parish Council. 
6. Statement of Account for Belton Playing Fields Association.
       This to be put on next agenda and copies of accounts to be circulated.     

  7. Belton Relief in Need Charity.
   Cllr. Pollard was not in attendance to produce the latest accounts. 
8. Any Other Parish Business.
     Sean Kelly of the Epworth Colts said he was frustrated that there had been no three way meeting with the Colts, BPFA  

     and the Council. John Hayes said that the Colts did not turn up at meetings. Cllr. Redfern said she wanted to see the

     situation resolved preferably with a three way meeting. It was also mentioned that grass land being destroyed by motor 

     cycles off Belshaw Lane.
The meeting was closed at 7.45pm.

